Nicola Gunn

From:

Sent: 02 October 2021 18:29

To: Planning Subject: **HARP**



External Email

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear Mr Macholc

We write as residents of Chatburn in support of Route 2 wrt the United Utilities planning applications 3/2021/0666 and 3/2021/0661. The alternative route through Chatburn and Grindleton is entirely unworkable and would make life in these villages intolerable with the excessive HGV traffic flows along narrow roads, the risk to physical safety of both children and adults and the harmful effects of vehicle emissions. A new temporary bridge over the Ribble is a much better option not only for local residents but also for efficient vehicle movements to carry out the project.

